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DRAFT  Minutes of Justice Center Oversight Committee Meeting (JCOC) – July 13, 2016  DRAFT
Committee Members 

Jo Anne Bakeman


Marissa Joy Mims
Present:

Dr. Najah Salaam Jennings Bey

Robert Slivinski
Allan LaFlore



Carlton Strail 
Committee Members Absent:
Arthur Barksdale


Dr. Dennis Nave
County Staff Present:
Barrie Gewanter, HRC/JCOC

2 Sign Language Interpreters Present
Members of the Public Present:  
Wayne Dunham (NAACP)

Shelly Tsai (Legal Services) 




Michael Hungerford


David Chaplin (CRB)

Ocesa Keeton (City of Syracuse)
Bonnie Shoultz (Zen Center)








Judith Fancher (Zen Center)

Media Present:  Patrick Lohman (PS)
The Meeting was convened at 4:35 with above persons present
Agenda Item 1- Welcome and Identification of JCOC Members & Administrator & Persons Present
JCOC Members & Administrator identified themselves.  Then members of the public present were asked to 
identify themselves as well. 

Agenda Item 2 – Consideration of Agenda Drafted by Administrator at Request of Committee

Carlton Strail made a motion to approve draft meeting agenda.  Motion was seconded by Ms. Bakeman. 

Meeting agenda accepted unanimously 
Agenda Item 3 – Consideration of Draft Minutes of 5/12/16 Meeting
Barrie Gewanter distributed copies of the draft minutes of 5/12/16 meeting.  Bob Slivinski made a motion to 
give preliminary approval to these minutes.  This motion was seconded by Allan LaFlore.  Motion passed

unanimously.  
Agenda Item 4 – Recognition of Visitors for Public Comment

Michael Hungerford spoke first.  He asked the JCOC to take a look at the policy and practice of solitary 

confinement, especially 16-17 year olds.  He stated that there are a number of alternatives, other types of

programs and alternatives to diminish the need for segregation.  He stated that there can be adverse impacts 

especially for youth.  He urged the JCOC to look into ways to reduce or eliminate the use of solitary

confinement. 
Rev. Judith Fancher spoke next.  She stated that she wanted to echo the same statement made by 

Mr.Hungerford, especially the effect on further delinquency of youth held in solitary confinement
Shelly Tsai spoke next.  She asked the JCOC to look into dietary accommodations of inmates.  She stated the

Legal Services is currently addressing an inmate case, and suggested that the health services company at the jail

has no related policy. 

Marissa Mims stated that the JCOC does not develop policy but can keep the issue on its radar as one of the

policy interests of the Committee.  Barrie Gewanter notes this for the record.

Wayne Dunham then asked the JCOC to arrange for a public address system and microphones, to ensure that

persons who are hard of hearing can hear all that is said at the meeting. 
It was then suggested that Dunham and any other members of the public who wish to could move to seats closer 

to the Committee.  3 people elected to do this. 

Allan LaFlore asked Mr. Hungerford if he was asking about the use of solitary confinement in general or in relation to a specific incident.  Mr. Hungerford responded that he was not referring to a specific incident, but its more generally and particularly with youth.  He stated that there was a movement to ban the use of solitary confinement for youth across NY State.  

Marissa Mims then suggested that she would put together a draft policy in relation to public comment.  Allan LaFlore suggested that the JCOC should be about Open Dialogue, and that he did not perceive any issue with time at that point.  
Agenda Item 5 – Updates from Administrator

Barrie Gewanter delivered this report.  She stated that there is currently a transition to Captain Ford and Lt. Guillaume as the new Command Liaison Officers.  She has caught up on transmitting all outstanding formal written case notices to these liaison officers, and has received 4 more reports of internal investigations by Custody Command.  She reported that Custody Command has decided that it will not release case-related videos, but will accommodate viewing by the Administrator and JCOC members upon request.  The Administrator has viewed one video recently and is scheduled to view 3 more within a week.  Gewanter reported that she has adjusted the case tracking chart to reflect categories requested by JCOC members & created a separate chart to keep track of recommendations and cases they are related to.  She stated that she would provide copies of both documents in executive session.  She reported that there has not been any progress on drafting content for a new JCOC website or brochure, but that the county IT dept. has made progress on creating the requested cloud-based secure file sharing system for JCOC members.  Gewanter also stated that she had reduced the follow up questions from the JCOC’s 6/9 meeting into a chart that would be available in executive session.  She also stated that the command Liaison officer asked that the JCOC wait for responses to these questions until after the orientation and discussion of policy and procedure scheduled for 7/26. 

Gewanter also shared responses from Deputy County Attorney Eileen Perry to questions about open meetings law from the JCOC at their last meeting.  Ms. Perry’s responses did indicate that committee meetings would need to be conducted as open public meetings with advance notice to the public. 
Marissa Mims asked Committee members if it would make sense to invite Robert Freeman of the Committee on Open Government to speak to the JCOC, and offered to invite him to Syracuse on behalf of the JCOC.  Jo Anne Bakeman felt that this would be welcome.  Robert Slivinski asked if the JCOC would have an email capability on the cloud-based file sharing program.  Mims stated that the Committee might not be able to do this if decisions would be made or if the “nuts and bolts” of the Committee’s work would be conducted. 
Robert Slivinski asked if there could be other places to meet for some of the JCOC business meetings.  A discussion ensued about alternative meetings places.  Dr. Salaam agreed to see if any public library spaces might be available.  The NE Community Center & Dr. King School were also suggested.  Ms. Mims stated that she 
would tell Barrie about locations for the July 22nd Ad Hoc Structure Development Committee Meeting for her to issue Public Notice.  Robert Slivinsi asked if this was equivalent to  a business meeting.  Ms. Mims said it was. 

Item 6 – Upcoming Training for JCOC Members

Barrie Gewanter requested confirmation of JCOC ability to attend the training scheduled at the jail for orientation and review of Custody policy and procedure.  Committee members asked Barrie to Gewanter that command liaison include video in this training if possible.  Ms. Bakeman was uncertain about her availability to attend that night.  Gewanter relayed Custody Command preferences for JCOC Members during sit-along experiences.  She also stated that the Command Liaison officers would set up a separate review of medical and mental health procedures. 
Item 7 – Decide Content of Agenda for Meetings on 8/10 and 8/16 
A motion was made by Robert Slivinski to make 8/10 a business meeting to start at 4:30 pm and that 8/16 would be for an executive session to discuss JCOC cases and would begin at 5:30 instead of 5:00 pm. 

Item 8 – Report from Temporary Ad Hoc Committee on Potential Committee Structure
The Committee will meet on July 22nd and will include Marissa Mims, Bob Slivinski and Arthur Barksdale.

Item 9 – Continued Discussion of Case Review Process (& Primary Reviewer Designation)

All present agreed that the JCOC would determine on an individual basis how to address a case.  Ms. Bakeman 

suggested that having a standard time for case review could end up being a roadblock.  She suggested that the 

committee could establish an ideal timeline of 6 months.  Allan LaFlore stated that it would depend on the

situation and risk level but that cases should be addressed as quickly as possible.  Bob Slivinski suggested
that if the Committee identified a rec it wanted to develop on a case, it could move on this.  Marissa Mims
suggested that if a case seemed to involve a particularly serious issue that was an extreme priority or had
potential life/death consequences, the Committee could send a letter to the Sheriff.  Barrie noted this as a policy

level proposal. Ms. Mims also stated that imposing a case time limit could present difficulties.  Dr. Salaam 
suggested that any time goals be estimated based on the priority of a case as high, medium, or low.  Barrie noted
 this as a policy level proposal. Bob Slivinski asked if a policy recommendation has to be based on a specific case.  Ms. Mims suggested that the JCOC will want to have an explanation of why a recommendation was made and some facts to back it up.  Dr. Salaam agreed that the Committee should not react without knowing what led up to a recommendation.  Both Mims and Dr. Salaam suggest that a template be created.  Barrie suggested that the JCOC members can function to shine a light on policies and practices using their recommendations and the letters that Ms. Mims proposed for priority situations.  Ms. Bakeman suggested that the JCOC should consider drafting a request for review of segregation practices for all categories of inmates.   Bob Slivinski suggested that this put special emphasis on 16 and 17 year olds.  Ms. Mims suggested that if any JCOC member emailed any Sheriff’s Dept. command officers they should cc: the Administrator.  Barrie noted this as a policy level proposal.  It was also agreed that Dr. Salaam would be primary reviewer for cases involving youth and that Ms. Bakeman would be primary reviewer for cases involving persons with mental health issues. 
Agenda Item 10 – Selection of Officers Indicated in Enabling Legislation
Carlton Strail nominated Bob Slivinski to be Chair.  Allan LaFlore nominated Marissa Mims to be Chair.  Dr. Salaam voiced her support.  Jo Anne Bakeman pointed out that six of eight members are present.  Allan LaFlore made a motion to proceed with a vote.  Ms. Mims was elected as chair.  Ms. Mims then made a motion to elect Bob Slivinski as Vice Chair.  Allan LaFlore seconded this motion.  This motion was approved unanimously.  A vote on Secretary was then tabled. 
Bob Slivinski suggested that the JCOC Board needs a mission statement, and volunteered to draft one.  Dr. Salaam suggested that this be concise and limited to 4 sentences. 

Dr. Salaam asked if the JCOC could utilize something like Google Docs to draft documents for consideration by the Committee.  Ms. Mims suggested that the Committee would have to check with the County attorney on this for document drafts.  Bob Slivinski offered to interact with the County IT Dept. 

Item 11 – Initiating Dialogue with Custody Deputies & JCOC Presentation to Custody Academy
Item 12 – Items to carry over on Next Meeting Agenda
Item 11 was Tabled until Barrie can identify the dates of the next Custody Academy.  It was agreed to discuss setting meetings in September at the next business meeting in August. 
New Business

Robert Slivinski suggested that the JCOC should have some kind of “historical accounting” which he described as a survey of inmates sharing reflections on their experiences.  He felt that inmates release might be an opportunity to contact inmates.  Ms. Mims asked if there were any sample surveys that could be utilized.  Dr. Salaam suggested that each Committee member bring samples of survey questions.  Mr. Slivinski suggested that an essay should be requested rather than a survey.  Dr. Salaam pointed out that everyone will not be able to write.  A discussion followed of whether this feedback should be given anonymously.   Allan LaFlore suggested that a survey was more appropriate.  Ms. Mims suggested that the Committee members should look at models taking literacy into account.  Dr. Salaam agreed that data should be collected and suggested that the document only contain 5-7 questions and include quantitative and qualitative responses.  She also suggested that if respondents did not give their name they could be asked to indicate length of stay.  It was suggested that surveys be provided in a box in the visitor room and for inmates as they were being processed out of the facility.  Dr. Salaam wondered if similar surveys could be made available in community centers or be left with community leaders.  Carlton Strail suggested that attention be given to special needs populations. 

Ms. Bakeman made a motion to move into executive session.  This was seconded by Bob Slivinski.  This motion passed unanimously
In executive session, members discussed amending the allegations in a case for which Barrie received new allegations from the inmate by mail.  JCOC members selected some of these allegations to add to the case and rejected JCOC consideration of other allegations.  Barrie was directed to notify the Command Liaison officer of the amendments to the allegations in the case. 

In executive session a question was asked if a JCOC member can visit an inmate.  Barrie agreed to ask Custody command.   It was also asked if the JCOC could get a copy of the CCS contract.  Barrie agreed to ask Eileen Perry from the County Attorney’s office if this was possible.  A JCOC member suggested that a case should remain open even when a complainant is deceased.  This was agreed upon by all.  Barrie noted this a policy level request.  It was also requested that a copy of a report about a recent inspection of the Justice Center kitchen be requested. 
At the conclusion of Executive Session, Bob Slivinski made a motion to adjourn the business meeting.  This was seconded by Ms. Bakeman.  The meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 7:08 pm.

Draft Minutes Submitted by Barrie Gewanter and Bridget Owens for Consideration by the JCOC

